








Claude Allen presented the For Action, stating that the National
(HTF) program is administered by the U.S. Department of Hous
Development (HUD), to provide grants to State governments ti
preserve the supply of decent, safe, and sanitary affordable housin
extremely low-income households and homeless families. Tl
designated as the HTF Grant Recipient for the State of Hawaii.

Allen summarized the program challenges and in assessment of the o
the following changes are being proposed:

1. Revised the Program Year (PY) 2024 distribution of the
providing the balance of the HTF annual allocation to the Con
as a Subgrantee, or alternative activities from the remaining S

2. Clarify and update the application of HTF maximum per-un
subsidy limits based on the Public Housing Total Developmu
and

3. Replace the Uniform Physical Condition Standards Inspectio

the National Standards of the Physical Inspection of Real E:
protocol to comply with HUD’s NSPIRE compliance date
2024.

There being no questions, the motion was carried unanimously.

Director Sean Sasaki moved, seconded by Director Mende, to :
recommendation.

Mr. Tim Cantwell, Cloudbreak Hawaii, requested a 1-year extension
Housing Revolving Fund (RHRF) Letter of Intent (LOI) to October
considered, as opposed to the May 31, 2024 extension date reflected
Action.

Chair Mackler asked for the reason for a full year extension. Cant
the project cannot receive its Development Permit until the
Preservation Division (SHPD) files the approved National Enviror
Act (NEPA) reports.

O1 presented the For Action, stating that based on the progress
recommending that the RHRF LOI deadline be extended a full year
2024, to allow time for the NEPA reports to be filed by SHPD, Haw
Development Authority’s 90-day Development Permit process,
approval from HUD for a RHRF award increase.

Chair Mackler asked about the project’s updated budget. Cantwell s
the approval of the project in 2019, there has been a significant incre
to inflation, rising interest rates, and receiving half of what they are at
Chair Mackler asked when the Board can anticipate the project
additional RHRF monies. Oi stated that staff anticipates presenting

the next Board of Directors meeting in November 2023.

Chair Mackler reiterated for the record that the RHRF LOI date is bei
be extended to October 31, 2024.

There being no further discussion, the motion was carried unanimousl
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